 Village of Portville

February 26, 2024

Present:
Anthony Evans, Mayor

Joseph McLarney, Deputy Mayor

Ronald Lott, Trustee

Michael DeBarbieri, Trustee

Andy Lee, Trustee

Annette Seybert, Clerk

Tom Crosson, Treasurer

Andy Hall, DPW Superintendent
Ed Jennings, Code Enforcement Officer

Mark Crosson, Police Chief

Excused:
None
Attendees:  Chad Caldwell

Bob Fischer

Syd Evans

Mark Baker

Meeting opened with the pledge to the flag at 6:02 p.m.

MOTION: was made to approve the minutes of the Board Meeting of January 22, 2023.

Motion: Mike DeBarbieri
         2ND Ron Lott


ALL AYES
MOTION: to approve Abstract #09, Vouchers #1349-#1390, #30-#31, &#296 -#299 in the amount of $70949.45

Motion: Ron Lott
      2ND: Mike DeBarbieri

ALL AYES
Mayor’s Report -  The Village has been officially notified of a renewal of our Tree City USA designation! The Tree Committee has been diligent and will soon be offering a proposal for Board consideration regarding a “Memorial Tree Program.”

-  The Portville Community Association along with JCC Business Development Office sponsored a Portville business “Pop Up” event at the Library which was very well attended on 2/13/24. A lot of information was disseminated and contacts between local and business development officials were made.

- There have been several “special” meetings with Southern Tier West (STW), consultants and engineers as we move forward on community development and eventually creating a new Comprehensive Plan, in which the Town will take the lead in partnership with the Village and the school.

-  Congressman Nick Langworthy asked to use the Village offices as a meeting place as he hosted and “Oil and Gas Producers” confab on January 24. The Congressman was introduced to Village officers and Portville Fire Department officials, along with a tour of the Fire Department.

-  Our “Home Rule” legislation is being advanced in Albany (Assembly and Senate) which will loosen strict residency requirements in the hiring of Clerk and Treasurer positions.

- We need to begin to develop a Reservation form or some sort of tracking for the pavilion use in Lyman Baker Park and perhaps a Parade Permit so the Village Police, Fire Dept, School, etc. all know what resources are needed for the event.  Sample templates will be secured.

- I am requesting that Andy Hall and Bob Fischer accompany me to STW on Feb 28 to meet with Jon Mayr regarding the development of GIS program in the Village.
-Mayor Evans proposed forming a “clearing house” for the many grant opportunities on the table.  He asked permission of the Board to hire Larry Sorokes as our consultant and contract him at $500.00 per month for a period of 6 months.

Motion: Joe McLarney                 2nd Andy Lee
                     ALL AYES

Justice Report – Full Report placed on file.

Police Report – Full Report placed on file.
Clerks Report- Full Report placed on file.

Treasurers Report- Full Report placed on file.
Code Enforcement Report – Full report placed on file.

DPW Report – Full Report placed on file.

General Codes Committee – Nothing new to report.
Old and New Business:   Presentation by Matt Zarbo, Chief Engineer, Barton & Loguidice, updated us regarding the Village Water and Sewer project.  Full Report on File. 
Resolution: 01-24 To Approve and Adopt the New Village Personnel Policy.

Whereas, the Village Board has met with Human Resource Consultant Ward Near on several occasions and drafted several iterations of a revised Village Personnel Policy.    
Motion: Joe McLarney
       2nd Tony Evans
ALL AYES

Adjustment to Resolution 01-24 after further discussion, an immediate adjustment was made to Section 18.4, adjusting the health insurance opt out amount from $71.28 per week to $100.00 per week. 
Motion: Joe McLarney
       2nd Ron Lott
All AYES

-Town resident, Dave Gleason has asked if he could have the weathered siding off the house at 1 Wellington Drive that the Village owns and will be eventually demolishing.  The board discussed this and gave permission to take the back side only, at this time.

There will be a Public Hearing of the proposed budget before the next Board Meeting on March 18, 2024, at 5:30.
Next Board Meeting will be held on Monday, March 18, 2024, at 6:00 p.m.
Motion to adjourn at 7:15 pm. and immediately open into an Executive Session.

Motion Joe McLarney
2nd Andy Lee
ALL Ayes

Executive Meeting Adjourned at 8:23 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Annette Seybert, Village Clerk
